David M. Christian Assistant Vice President Regulatory Affairs Florida



106 East College Avenue Tallahassee, Florida 32301

Telephone 850-224-3963 Fax 850-222-2912 david.christian@verizon.com

## February 12, 2007 - VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Ms. Blanca S. Bayo, Director Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services Florida Public Service Commission 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850

Re: Docket No. 060578-TI

Investigation and determination of appropriate method for refunding apparent overcharges by Bell Atlantic Communications, Inc. d/b/a Verizon Long Distance due to overbilling on certain calling card calls

Dear Ms. Bayo:

The following information is provided as Verizon Long Distance's (Verizon) final report as required by Commission Order No. PSC-06-0837A-PAA-TI:

- 1) Refunds were issued to 3,322 customers.
- 2) The amount that has been refunded, including interest, is \$89,708.75.
- 3) At this time, there are no unclaimed refunds. It should be noted that Verizon allows customers up to twelve months to cash the refund check.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Debby Kampert of my staff at 813-483-2531.

Sincerely.

David M. Christian

DMC:dk